

## СУСПІЛЬНА СЛУЖБА УКРАЇНЦІВ КАНАДИ Е Д М О Н Т О Н

## UKRAINIAN CANADIAN SOCIAL SERVICES (E D M O N T O N)

December 12, 1988

All Board Members Ukrainian Canadian Social Services

The attendance at Board Meetings has deteriorated badly. The last board meeting had only myself and one director present; and this situation is unacceptable.

I wish to remind all the Executive Members that your election and position holds certain responsibilities. Each Board Member picked a certain responsibility for the year and when our Annual Meeting takes place in March 1989, I will ask each Executive Member to report his/her activities.

To conclude, I wish to state that our organization has come a long way. You all know of the crisis of a year ago. Now our administration and even our finances are on a more solid base.

However, the contribution of the Board must improve - otherwise we close the doors! This is not an idle treat - it is a reality! We cannot keep fooling our community or membership by the tireless work of only a few.

Yours truly.

Yarema Shulakewych

President

421-4869